
University Club Annual Report 
After a not so good year financially, the fiscal year ended in March 2024 with a slight 
surplus. The 2024/25 year has started off positively and the Board looks forward 
to much better results this year. 
 

Jeff Hanson, the Manager has introduced several new functions which have been well 
attended. This year's summer wedding season is almost fully booked with only a few 
Saturdays later on still available. A new coffee machine has been installed at the Club, 
so patrons can now enjoy a latte or other coffee brews with their meals. 
 
The patio is open for the summer, so outdoor dining is now available. The brief minor 
windstorm on Friday 17th May caused one of the patio umbrellas to dislodge, fly 
through the air and land upside down on the pond! 
 

Report submitted by: Richard Chappell. 
 
 


